
SCOTTISH ATHLETICS OFFICIALS COMMISSION

Minutes of Meeting

Zoom Virtual Meeting
6pm 5th August 2020
PRESENT
Margaret Brown (Convenor)


Brenda Stephen (Secretary)
    

Margaret Ann MacLachlan


Joyce Rammell (Field)
Jason Pender (Timekeeping)
 

Dave Finlayson (Photo Finish)


Margaret McInally (Admin)


Alistair Aitchison (Track)

Richard O‘Grady (Start)


Liz Wilder (Facilities)


Ally Love (Events Team)


Leslie Roy (T & F)
David Cairns (RR and CC)



Shona Malcolm (Officials Development) 




1.Chairman’s Opening Remarks

Margaret Brown welcomed everyone to the meeting via ZOOM, an arrangement which she admits she is enjoying and which appears to work well. 

A moment of reflective silence was observed to acknowledge the loss felt at the sudden death of John Melvin, a field official and coach of many years and the tragic loss in an accident of James Harrison, a young and promising Start official.
2. Apologies:
Rob Dalziel, Caitlin Watt
3. Matters Arising from minutes of meeting of 27th May 2020.
· Commission Vacancies/Nominations  (Mgt B) – 
Two nominations have been received, one each for Secretary and Health and Welfare.  Closing date is fixed for Friday and appointments are likely to be made soon after that.  Position of Admin Head is still awaiting a nomination; Margaret McInally agreed to continue for the time being.
· Badges for Officials’ Kit -see circulated photo (MMcI)
Information was shared and agreed to investigate further, giving officials an option to ‘label’ generic purple uniform pieces.  Shona added that the Joma website recently added further items 
· Officials’ Catch Up Day – thoughts (All)
All agreed that Zoom catch ups so far have been very successful.  Another would be planned for September – after the last ‘planned’ Track and Field meeting.  Contributions and ideas are sought. The Conference would also be ‘virtual’ on the previously planned date at the end of October.  The subgroup would be meeting soon. 
· Starters/Assistant Starters’ Team Booklet (reviews)
This has been received to rave reviews, with England looking to adopt it (with minor adaptations).   Well done, Richard.
· PhotoFinish Time Trial – AL to investigate cost
Ally did investigate the cost involved, but under the present circumstances it was not felt purchase would be necessary.
· Commission Members ‘completion date’ (Brenda to confirm)
Details were shared and the next ‘vacancies’ identified.  Commission members confirmed that they will be actively seeking out successors, giving time to work together for a smooth transition.
· Officials’ Survey Feedback (Mgt-Ann?)
The Commission were able to read the Feedback document produced.  Margaret Ann confirmed that a meeting of the RRR group was scheduled for Friday and that Nick Stone was to become a welcome addition. Ways forward will be discussed - this could include follow up surveys focussing on specific disciplines.  All Commission members are aware that retention of officials is going to be increasingly challenging and that training of all officials to make them aware and comfortable in this unprecedented time will take a great deal of work.  
*Track group have already begun producing information to address issues raised in the Survey – aimed at creating a welcoming and supportive environment and all disciplines are aware of the major task ahead.
*David Cairns outlined his intentions for addressing the training and retention issues highlighted in the Survey Report in relation to Endurance through:

1. Forming a Peer Group comprising East, West & North representatives

2. Recruiting Tutors from West & North to assist and spread Training courses around the Country

3. Activate Endurance availability Googleform to raise awareness of events (NB The draft Googleform that I have prepared includes Mentoring provision).

David also outlined current Endurance Official numbers and spread over the country and my concerns over lack of upgrading.

4. Chairman’s Report   (Report from Margaret Brown)
Loss of Officials 

It is sad once again to have to acknowledge that scottishathletics has lost two more technical officials in recent months – John Melvin (Field) – suddenly due to aggressive form of cancer and James Harrison (Start Team) – tragically killed while cycling to work at Edinburgh Royal Infirmary.

Details on both John and James were widely documented on Facebook and SA website.

Our thoughts and heartfelt wishes go to their families and friends at the very sad time.

Nominations for Vacancies 

Two very promising nominations have been received at the time of writing.  Peter Jardine, Head of Communications for SA offered assistance to create more awareness of the vacancies by posting the following advertisement on the website.  A deadline date of 7th August was also included.

The link to this is shown below

https://www.scottishathletics.org.uk/officials-commission-seek-volunteers-for-three-roles/
	

	Officials Commission seek volunteers for three roles - Scottish Athletics
The Officials Commission has made a plea for volunteers to fill some of their leadership roles.. Three positions are due to come up and offer an opportunity for Officials to play an even bigger part in shaping our great sport. Thanks to all those who have already put themselves forward – there is now a final chance for any other Officials who may wish to learn more.

www.scottishathletics.org.uk


Officials’ Zoom Meetings
A few Officials’ update meetings have been held since the last Commission meeting in May 2020.  These were 

(1) 6th June – attended by more than 100 officials

(2) 8th July – officials’ quiz attended by approximately 50 officials

(3) 15th July – guidelines for outdoor competitions going forward into Phase 3 of moving out of lockdown and attended by approximately 115 officials

Discipline Zoom meetings have been taking place for Track, Photo Finish and Start Team (x 3 so far).  Well done in maintaining contact with your teams of officials.

Should we be planning for the next Officials’ Zoom Update Meeting and what could be included?  For discussion at August Commission meeting
SA Awards Event 2020 

Discussions are currently underway to consider the format of a virtual annual awards event which will be the replacement for the usual Annual Awards Dinner held in October 2020.  In the meantime all Commission members are urgently encouraged to identify possible names for the Technical Official of the Year and the Raymond Hutcheson Trophy for Services to Officiating.  For discussion at August Commission meeting
Closing date for nominations is the 30th August.  Names for a shortlist were identified for Official of the year and a worthy nomination for the Raymond Hutchison Trophy shared.  The winners will be notified on the 7th September.  Discipline Heads are asked to make their nominations known online.


David Littlewood Award (UKA Conference) – Nomination received for consideration from Joyce R if and when this Award takes place.

HLM Nominations 

The Commission members are asked to note that two nominations for Honorary Life Membership have been forwarded for consideration.

UKA Update

To date the Anniversary Games and the Diamond League (Gateshead) have been added to the list of cancellations.  Currently it looks likely that the British Championships will go ahead in Manchester on 4th & 5th September 2020.  

Level 4 Course – at the moment it is anticipated that the L4 course will go ahead in Birmingham on Saturday 24th October 2020.  

One L3 official from Field has completed and submitted L4 questions for consideration in anticipation of finalising reports required in 2021.

Officials’ Update Meeting

Convenor had a catch up meeting on Wednesday 29th July with SM.  A number of items were discussed one of which was the nominations received and the way forward with these.  Discussion also included the date and format of a substituted Zoom virtual Officials’ Conference for 2020 – SM will provide an update at August meeting.

Badges for Uniforms 

As identified at previous Commission meeting Mgt McInally agreed to source sample scottishathletics badges for officials’ kit.  A photo and details of those obtained so far will be tabled at the August meeting for discussion and consideration.

Endurance Events Availability
DC has suggested including our Starters/Starters’ Assistants to his proposed Winter Endurance Availability Googleform so they would be able to say whether or not they would like to be considered.  Perhaps DC will be able to provide his reasoning and benefits for doing this to the Commission on 5th August.
Allocations’ Meeting

Allocation meetings took place virtually during the week beginning 20th July for all 4J Studios Open Series Events in August & September 2020.  Many thanks to all who contributed to these and that hopefully by the date of our Commission meeting we will have received the go-ahead for the events to take place.

5. REPORTS
(a) Discipline Heads
Track – (Report by Alistair Aitchison)

No formal Report.  The group have been working on responses to Official Survey, setting out guidelines for good practice.
Field – (Report by Joyce Rammell)

It is concerning that there have been a number of call offs from the proposed Open Series, some very late. In fact, if the 8/9th had gone ahead, we would have had difficulty staffing both days effectively. Hopefully if the other events take place, we will be able to staff them.  I think the late changes have not helped.

Once the way forward is clearer, we may be able to make sure everyone is furnished with full information well in advance. With the major changes in tool and implement handling it makes events on the field problematic
One light in the current darkness is the success of their recent Triple Jump competition at Knockando run by Margery Swinton with 16 athletes from local clubs. Safety guidelines are being followed rigorously and a Long jump competition is being planned
Timekeepers - (Report from Jason Pender)
Submitted one official for upgrading to level 2
Held a Time Keeping Officials Update call on 21st July 2020
Jason Pender is chief time keeper at the UK Athletics Champs should they survive further cancellation on 4th / 5th September.
Photo Finish – (Report from Dave Finlayson)
No formal report but kept busy with Peer Group Zoom calls assessing scenarios for officiating with distancing regulations, dependant on numbers available and PF Officials Zoom Calls.
Starter / Starters Assistant (Report from Richard O’Grady)
With no officiating duties to perform, the Start Team have still been keeping in touch with each other through the circulation of 2 newsletters since the last Commission meeting and 2 virtual zoom catch-ups. I’ve also been circulating a couple of competitions for people to while away a few minutes in lock-down as well.

As many of you will know we have sadly lost one of our young officials, James Harrison on 26th June. A rising star in the start team, James was tragically killed whilst riding to work on his bike. I am in contact with Annette Harrison, James mother, who is also a member of the start team.

The new Starters & Starters Assistants Handbook has gone ‘live’ and been circulated to all of the start team in electronic format.

At the time of writing this report, the Temporary Peer Group are drafting the allocation duties for the start team to return to officiating at the forthcoming National Open Grades and look forward to getting back to officiating again, albeit under the new normal conditions.
Administration– (Report by Margaret McInally)
No formal report.  Aware that the usual gaps are still a problem
(b) Track and Field Officials’ Co-ordinator (Report by Rob Dalziel)
Mail chimp Trinity Officials List, statistics (04/08/20)

· 706 subscribers

· 136 Unsubscribed

· 157 Cleaned

Summer Availability 2020

In what has been an “interesting” time for us all, over the Summer months we’ve had to carry out 3 different Availability requests, and whilst I’m sure the recurrent request to ask Officials to submit their availability has been time consuming for each individual, and I can only offer my apologies to all that this has had to be done. If it’s any consolation, it’s also taken up significant time for the Events Team and me each time we’ve gone through the process. With further cancellations and changes just being announced this week, I am hoping that we will not be required to run this again and will go with availability as already submitted.

I am now looking towards our Winter Allocations and hoping things will be more straightforward then.

(c) Events 
Ally wanted to make it clear that he acknowledged and shared the frustration caused by the every changing planning surrounding this summer’s events.  All changes (highlighted in the Track and Field Report) have been caused by external forces, but trying to achieve some competition for Scottish athletes continues to be the driving force. It is hoped that Peter Jardine will be able to keep officials updated online.  Discipline Heads are asked to check availability of their officials prior to planned meetings.  Ally will continue to liaise with venues and to make all final checks.  

Viability of officials available for a Hurdles event on 21st August was sought from Track, Timekeepers and Starters and all agreed to report back after checking.   
(d) Facilities (Report by Liz Wilder)
Linwood

· Contractors have visited to assess work required to convert 2 circles in cage to one.

· Front circle will be filled in.

· Rear circle will be dug out and refilled to spec required for use as a dual purpose for Hammer and Discus.

· Expected that work will be completed and cage available for use by end of August.
Visited new indoor facility at Linwood last week.
Indoor Centre

· Just finishing some paint work, .Sand still to be delivered for pit.

· Looks great. Throwing cage is very good. No outdoor hammers will be allowed.

· Looking at storage and track etiquette rules. These will be drawn up and presented to groups prior to opening.
 (e) Health, Safety and Welfare
It is expected that a new Health, Safety and Welfare representative will be in place soon.  Thanks are extended to Margaret Ann for years of valued work. 
(f) Commission Representatives 
Track and Field Commission (Report by Leslie Roy)
2020 Outdoor Season

At the moment it has become the season that never was however fingers crossed there will be light at the end of the tunnel, and we will get some competition.

4J Studios National Open Series

Grangemouth had been booked for 8/9 August but unfortunately due to them having been closed for so long H&S tests were due to be carried out and these had not been completed in due time.  The great news was that Meadowmill in East Lothian agreed to host the first two matches in the series of Nationals Open’s subject to Scottish Government approval.  Unfortunately, Scottish Government approval did not come through and the decision was taken on 3rd August to cancel these events.  

The next 4J Studios National Open series events are scheduled for 22/23 August and these subject to Scottish Government approval will possibly be held at Meadowmill as Grangemouth do not appear to be ready to host.  Most events scheduled on 8/9th will transfer across to the 22/23rd August fixture.  From a scottishathletics perspective it is a new venue and maybe not an ideal location for some but a great location for others.
The remaining meetings would then be held on 29/30th and 12/13 September at Grangemouth.  The weekend of 5/6th September would be left free to give most a break, but we will be looking for some officials as we plan to try to assist Aberdeen in setting up an event.
Aberdeen had been due to host an event on 30th August but unfortunately the stadium will not be ready to open until at least mid-September, so not matches will now be held at Aberdeen which is disappointing.
Thanks to all officials for remaining positive and continuing to support these events.  It has been a challenging season as we all try to adapt and find the new normal.   It has meant that there have been changes with short timelines but that is the world we currently live in and I hope we can all see some live athletics in the coming weeks.

INDOOR SEASON 2021

Dates are in the calendar for the forthcoming indoor season but as yet with Glasgow facilities still closed and staff furloughed no meetings have yet been held to understand the challenges that may lie ahead.  We remain hopeful.

OUTDOOR SEASON 2021
Fixture planning for next outdoor season is ongoing.   We remain positive that 2021 will be a more successful season than this year.
Leslie agreed to make enquiries on issues raised about British Events – including room sharing, replacements due to call offs.

Road Running and Cross Country Commission (Report by David Cairns) 

1. UKA Endurance Education Sub-Group Meeting 09/06/2020
a) Referee Module: There was no further discussion regarding the module being compulsory under Level 2.
b) Starting Practises:
Minute – “A discussion as to whether the Starter should fire up or down has proved inconclusive but the general understanding is that the gun should point downwards, in a safe manner, to reduce the possibility of runners anticipating the gun”.

Action – “Consult TAG for guidance”.
Very clear indication from all present that firing up is the only acceptable approach

2. Starters Guidelines for Endurance Events:
a) The proposal to uploaded Guidelines to SA website under both ‘Officials-Officials’ Toolkit’-‘Endurance’ & ‘Starters’ has not yet been actioned.

3. UKA Endurance Officials Level 1-3 & Risk Awareness Course Re-write:
a) DC feedback following “Pilot” Course re-write meeting on 9th & 10th February, review ongoing.

4. Endurance Officials Tutors:
a) Margaret-Ann McLachlan has volunteered to be put forward for Tutor Training once the Course re-write is completed and signed off. Still looking for a volunteer from the North (Level 3 Endurance minimum qualification).

5. Endurance Officials Peer Group:
a) Margaret-Ann McLachlan has also volunteered to join DC on the EO Peer Group representing the West. Still looking for a volunteer from the North.

6. Endurance Officials Availability Google Form:

a) Draft completed, unable to progress at this point pending confirmation of 2020-21 Winter season.

b) Starter/Starters’ Assistant: Starters Peer Group has agreed that qualified Starters be added to the Endurance Officials mailing list.

c) Timekeeping: TK Peer Group asked for agreement that qualified timekeepers be added to the Endurance Officials mailing list.

7. Winter 2020-21 Endurance Championships:

a) DC prepared a paper, incorporating contributions from RR&CCC, outlining proposals which might allow events to go ahead next winter within Government COVID-19 restrictions. Submitted to SA for consideration and is currently being developed in conjunction with SA prior to submission to the RR&CCC.

8. Privacy Policy:
a) Guidance requested on Policy for non-SA race conveners sourcing qualified officials for licensed events?

9. Scottish Athletics Website Officials Page:
a) Proposals for updating Endurance content have been submitted to SA for consideration.
10. Scottish Athletics Virtual Challenge Series:
a) Our Endurance Official Scrutineer team continue to support Ally Love and the Events team in promoting the Virtual Challenge series.
b) Completed events since the last Commission Meeting:

· 29th May – 1st June: “VIRTUAL 4J Studios scottishathletics Club Distance Challenge I”
· 19th – 22nd June: “VIRTUAL 4J Studios scottishathletics Hill Running Challenge”
· 10th – 13th July: “VIRTUAL 4J Studios scottishathletics Relay Challenge ll”
c) Forthcoming Event:

· 7th – 10th August: “Virtual 4J Studios scottishathletics 5K Challenge”

Update from Officials’ Development Officer (Report by Shona Malcolm)

Having been on furlough for the past 4 months and now back but only 2 days a week it has been challenging catching up on what’s been going on and what needs to be done. Please bear with me as I get back up to speed.

Training Courses – Dates are being planned for the indoor season to co-inside with either a championship or another event, this giving candidate’s a chance to see athletics first-hand. 

National Officials Conference – Planning to run a virtual Zoom conference on the 31st October. Sub-Group will meet to look at programme for a 3-4 hours max 

Website – Updating of Officials pages ongoing. Peer group heads should send any relevant articles or information for inclusion to Shona. 

UKA Education Sub-Group Update. 

· Had phone catch-up meeting with Paula Gowing 5 August 2020.

· Level 2 Questions have all been updated by UKA Peer Groups and on UKA website.

· Guidance notes for completing Record of Experience (ROE) have been produced and will be uploaded to UKA Website and post course resources.

· ROE don’t have to be submitted to UKA this year, can be added to 2021 submission.

· Level 5 Course being looked.

· Level 2 & 3 report forms have all been updated and on UKA website and in post course resources. A time limit of 1 month for report writers to submit reports has been agreed.

· Level 4 and Competition Management courses are still being organised for the 24/25 October. If not face to face delivery, then will look at webinars.

Recruitment, Retention, Reward Sub-Group –

· Report form the results of the Officials Survey was submitted by Marc Ritchie

· Group arranging another meeting to look at action plan

AOCB
· Margaret Ann - It is hoped that the new Health and Safety rep will send out e-cards to officials as required as part of remit
 

· Identifying person responsible for Trinity and approving assessments – Margaret Brown will check with an existing Commission member in relation to this matter and confirm 
 

· David Littlejohn award – nomination identified and will proceed.

· Leslie – with the success indicated in Field report, it is hoped that local competition is encouraged.  Leslie is aware of some in the pipeline.

· Leslie - Checked that availability list does now include previous omission.

· Alistair/ Dave - Concern expressed at the difficulty of access to UK Peer groups by Scottish officials.  Some disciplines have made contacted with other regions in an attempt to redress the balance.

· David C.- PVG concern – Shona was able to assure that, while Disclosure Scotland is closed, self-disclosure will be accepted and that the welfare officer at scottishathletics should be contacted for information and help.  She emphasised that it is not possible in Scotland to fill the form in online.
· Shona agreed to add information on this issue to the next Newsletter.

· Margaret B – A Technical manual is being produced at the moment by Mark Stringer.  It should be a very valuable tool.  It is concerning that the list of officials willing and able to fill the role of Technical manager is getting ever smaller.  To this end a concerted effort to select and train a group of ‘technical’ officials will be made with Mark overseeing this group at future meetings.

· Margaret B – One year left in the roles of Discipline Heads Track and Field.  Smooth transition would be ideal with opportunity to work with candidates over the year sought.

· Margaret B – will email RRR group with some thoughts on good/better/best practices.  Track during Zoom sessions may also have plans of action which could be passed on.
· Brenda – As this is likely to be my last Minutes, I want to thank everyone for their help in making my job increasingly straightforward with their written submissions.  I will miss or regular interaction and emails but hope to stay in touch.
· Date  of next Meetings –
Commission Meeting –11th November 2020.   Zoom meeting at 6pm.
Brenda Stephen (August 2020)

4J Studios Technical Official of the Year


Behind every performance there is an official, this award recognises the large number of people that are involved in the delivery of competition at all levels of our sport and the people within clubs. This year, we will also consider the contribution of officials during the COVID-19 pandemic. Many officials have played a crucial role in supporting the wider network of officials and assisting in the delivery of our virtual events series.


 


The input of technical officials to provide enjoyable competition is an integral part of athletics, and EVERY club has people who are working tirelessly to provide meaningful events for athletes at every stage of their athletics career.


 


NB: Only technical officials who are members of scottishathletics and who are suitably licensed by UKA will be eligible for this category of award.













